
 

 
 
 

 
 
December 2021 

 
Football Boots for PE lessons  

 

Dear Parents/Carers 
 
We have recently redesigned our KS3 PE curriculum to provide a greater breadth of activities 

and opportunities for both boys and girls at Ripley. 
 
From the start of this term until Easter, all pupils will have the opportunity to access the 
following activities: Football, Rugby, Health Related Fitness, Dance, Swimming, Badminton 
and Netball or Handball.  

 
Due to the rotation of activities, pupils will cover these activities at different times of the year 
and conditions for some activities will differ. This new, progressive curriculum means that 

pupils will continue to build on their knowledge, skills and experiences each year, through 
KS3 and into KS4. Footwear and equipment will often be used for more than one activity.  
All activities on the curriculum are covered by kit and equipment as outlined on page 3 of the 

Uniform and Appearance policy on the website:  

 

https://ripleystthomas.com/app/uploads/2021/10/Uniform-and-Appearance-Policy-
September-2021.pdf 

 
To ensure that your child is able to access all lessons and maximise their learning, please 
can you check that they have and bring the correct equipment for lessons including the 

required footwear for the activity, e.g. football boots.  
 
If you have any questions, please contact me via Parentline. 

 
Yours faithfully,  

 
 
J Quarry 

Subject Leader for Physical Education  
Assistant Principal - Behaviour and Personal Development 
 

 
 


